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University of Bristol
Minutes of the Engaged University Steering Group
Wednesday 18 July 2012

Present:	PVC Professor Nick Lieven (Chair) , Dr Maggie Leggett,  Professor Kathy Sykes, Ms Alice Peck, Mr Paul Manners, Professor Ros Sutherland, Mr David Alder, Ms Penny Evans, Ms Amanda Edmondson, Dr Angela Piccini, Mr Tom Corfield, Ms Kat McLochlin, Mr David Holford, Ms Wan Ching Yee
Apologies:	Ms Angela Milln, Mr Tim Harrison, Professor Colin Taylor, Professor Anthony Hollander, Professor Alan Champneys, Mr Ben Barker, Dr Lorna Colquhoun, Mr Huw Lloyd-Jones, Mr Tom Sperlinger

Welcome and Introductions
The Chair welcomed everyone, particularly Ms Alice Peck, who had taken over from Mr Max Wakefield as Sabbatical Officer for Communities in the Students’ Union. He also welcomed Ms Wan Ching Yee, who was attending for item 4.
The Chair noted that Mr Tom Sperlinger was standing down from the Group. On behalf of the Group the Chair thanked Mr Sperlinger for his tremendous support of the Engaged University agenda over the years.

1. Minutes of the meeting held on 23 April 2012 and of the forum held on 14 May 2012
The minutes of the meeting held on 23 April and the report of the forum on 14 May were confirmed as true records.

2. Matters arising not covered elsewhere on the agenda
Professor Sykes gave an update on the media training courses. She had decided to hold two courses, one in May and one planned for the Autumn. Five people attended the course in May, from across disciplines. She had had great feedback from attendees, one of whom had subsequently been interviewed on Radio 4. Professor Sykes was planning to send the film clips from the training to the Public Relations Office.
Mr Alder circulated copies of the ‘Discover More’ magazine. It had been sent to over 500 sixth forms, and had been co-produced with sixth formers from two local schools, who will be involved with its on-going development. It contains some augmented reality, and was one of the first publications to use it. Feedback from schools has been very good, and Ms Alison Dawson’s team were now developing a series of events to complement the publication. Although there were more than enough suggestions for articles for the next issue of the magazine, Mr Alder encouraged the Group to send him any suggestions. 
Mr Alder also reported that he was working with the company that made the faculty films to create an app that academics can use to develop their own films.
Finally, the Chair noted that presenting the engagement awards at the Enterprise Dinner had been a great success, and should be repeated next year.
Actions:
All to suggest possibilities for media training to Kathy Sykes
All to suggest lecturers or subjects for articles for the Discover More Programme to Dr Leggett or Mr Alder
Engagement awards to be presented at Enterprise Dinner next year
  
3. Chair’s Report
The Chair noted that the paper on engaged learning had been well received by Education Committee. He also noted that the University’s submission to OFFA had been returned, with new conditions and targets imposed by OFFA. The OFFA agreement will be in place for three years.
Finally the Chair reminded the Group that he would be handing over to Professor Guy Orpen to chair EUSG from September. The Chair wished the Group luck, and commented how enjoyable working with the Group was.
  
4. Interactions with schools  
Ms Yee presented a report on the survey of interactions between staff/students and schools. 432 people had completed the survey, of whom 257 are working with schools. Three quarters of these are academic staff. Almost every department had people engaging with schools, with the greatest proportion coming from the Graduate School of Education. Many staff are working in isolation, which raised the question about how well resources and best practice are being shared. Staff were involved in activities ranging from acting as school governors, giving talks in schools, doing research with schools, widening participation work etc. 37 of those who responded were acting as governors. The Group discussed ways in which staff who were governors could both be supported, and also used as a conduit to schools. Suggestions included getting the governors together to talk about what information could be provided by the University to help them, to talk to them about what could be done to ease the transition from sixth form to University, and to discuss the possibility of providing training with them. It was agreed that in the first instance they should be brought together to discuss possibilities.
The survey shows that mostly links with schools are through personal contacts, and the Group discussed the possibility that contacts could be managed by the University and each school provided with a single point of contact. The Group also discussed work experience, which again relied largely on personal contacts. The need to offer a valuable experience to work experience students was noted as were the resource implications of hosting work experience students, and also that places could be offered across the spectrum of jobs available in the University, recognising that it is the largest independent employer in the city. It was noted that the School of Physics has a work experience programme, and also a schools page on their website, and it was suggested that a representative from Physics should be invited to speak to EUSG about their approach.  
About 50% of respondents see their activities as ‘unfunded’, which prompted a discussion about how these activities could be recognised through workload allowances and promotions criteria. ‘Good citizenship’ in promotions criteria already includes working with schools and public engagement activities, but it was recognised that these activities are not always regarded as important by promotions panels and also that there is no equivalent for support staff. It was also noted that these activities can be costed into research grant applications through pathways to impact statements. The possibility of charging schools which are able to pay was discussed. The possibility of discussing with schools, through governor links, what activities could be charged for was raised.
 The survey showed that staff and students are working with all age ranges, with the greatest concentration working with post 16 students. Very few activities were targeted by social factors (7%), which led to a discussion about whether the work could be better targeted. A list of schools staff were working with revealed plenty of activities in public schools as well as activity with state schools. 
Ms Yee summarised the main requests from staff and schools:

Staff would like:
· A central record of activity
· Appreciation in work load model
· Alerting schools to opportunities
· More participation of WP schools
· Admin support
· Pool of people able to help
Schools would like
· To know who to contact
· Planned activities
· Activities that fit in with their curriculum
· Access to resources, support for the Extended Project Qualification
· Student mentoring
· Expert briefing
· Staff to visit schools, particularly at the end of the school day
· Opportunities for students to attend UoB lectures            
In summary, the Chair suggested that the report of the work be circulated and that Ms Yee should give the same presentation to Council’s advisory Group on Widening Participation. The Chair also suggested that a representative from the School of Physics be invited to present to EUSG, and that staff acting as school governors be brought together to discuss how best we can work with them. Representatives from schools would also be invited to that meeting. The Chair also agreed to circulate the report of the work done by IntoUniversity.
  
Action: Professor Lieven to circulate the report from IntoUniversity, and to invite Ms Yee to talk to Council’s Advisory Group
Dr Leggett to bring staff acting as school governors together, and to invite the School of Physics to present to EUSG
5. Creating a culture where students can undertake research with communities
Dr Leggett updated the Group on progress. Following the forum, she had developed an Action Plan with Mr Wakefield and presented it with the forum report to Education Committee, who had received it positively. Dr Leggett Invited comments on the plan, and noted that there was huge appetite from students, community groups and staff for this kind of activity and that the main obstacle to pushing the work forward was finding resource to support it, as a funding bid to support the work had been unsuccessful. Group members suggested Dr Leggett meet the Alumni Relations team to discuss funding possibilities. Mr Manners suggested that this work should be something that the University funded centrally, and the Chair noted that he had recently had conversations with the Master of the Merchant Venturers about funding a ½ time post to work on schools liaison.  The Group discussed whether mapping existing activities would be useful, and agreed for the moment that just publicising examples of best practice was the best way forward. David Holford noted that the most successful project he had been involved with had had a lot of academic input, and that there was need for some coordination.
The Group suggested that the work should be community and student led.
In conclusion, the Chair said that he would ask each of the Education Directors to identify a case study, and that once these had been identified he would put the topic back on the Committee agenda. He also suggested that Dr Leggett start working on guidelines for this kind of work, and compile a list of organisations already involved. 
Actions:
 Professor Lieven to ask Education Directors to identify a case study from their faculties of this kind of activity
Dr Leggett to develop guidelines for this work and a list of organisations that we work with


6. Update from the National Coordinating Centre for Public Engagement (NCCPE)
Mr Manners started by advising the Group that UWE and UoB have committed to supporting the NCCPE beyond the end of their current funding, which finishes at the end of 2013. A key part of that agreement was discussing with the universities how the most can be made of the NCCPE for Bristol. Mr Manners was also developing business models for the future to complement the core funding from the universities, based on selling services to the sector. 

Mr Manners updated the Group on the NCCPE’s conference in December. Over 25 Vice-Chancellors and Pro Vice-Chancellors had accepted invitations to the networking event, including Professors Lieven and Thomas, and Mr Manners was now thinking through ways of ensuring that the value of having them there was maximised. He noted that the work with community partners was surfacing lots of issues which would be discussed at the conference. He encouraged Group members and their colleagues to register. Mr Alder suggested the conference should be advertised through the staff bulletin. All Group members agreed to raise awareness of it through their networks. 

Mr Manners also noted that he was working with Professor Keri facer from the Graduate School of Education on research into public engagement. He presented a paper on intellectual activity around understanding the relationship between universities and society, and suggested that engagement should be an intellectual challenge as well as a practical one. Professor Sutherland suggested that academics interested in the different intellectual areas of engagement could be brought together through the Institute for Advanced studies. Professor Lieven suggested that a short courses or MSc could be launched in engagement. Mr Manners noted that Edinburgh had recently launched an MSc in this area. 
Action: All to raise awareness of the conference 
Mr Alder to publicise it through the staff bulletin

7. The free range university 
Mr Corfield reminded the group that FRUNI focused on sharing inspirational learning, both within universities and externally. He noted that the Best of Bristol lectures had been run successfully for two years, and he was now in the process of taking that model to other universities. The lectures that were given at Bristol are now online. He was also developing an online tool that allows academics to create a profile about themselves that external people can see. That tool is ready to be trialled, and he invited feedback from the Group on it. TeachFirst, Brilliant Club and IntoUniversity had agreed to offer feedback. Mr Corfield’s current challenges were finding lecturers to create profiles on the site, and funding. He had applied to the Sutton Trust for funding, and was also talking to lecturers who have done Best of Bristol to sign up. Professor Lieven offered to create a profile on it for himself, and then encourage others to do the same. Mr Alder asked Mr Corfield to liaise with Ms Dawson to avoid any overlap. Group members suggested that Mr Corfield should try and include a mix of ethnicities and gender on the site, and also to include a way of schools and community groups leaving comments and suggesting topics. 
Action: Mr Corfield to circulate the link for the on line tool, and to take into account the Group’s suggestions noted above
                     
8. Reports
Centre for Public Engagement report (Dr Leggett)
Professor Sykes congratulated the Centre on its work. 

9. Any other business
On behalf of the Group, Professor Sykes thanked Professor Lieven for his chairmanship and hoped that he would return to the Group when appropriate. Professor Lieven said that he had already offered to chair the Group if Professor Orpen was unavailable.  

10. Equal Opportunities
Noted as above.

11. Communication issues
The minutes will be circulated to PVC Professor Orpen and DVC Professor Clarke, in order to communicate the issues raised at the meeting. Other issues noted as above.
Action: Secretary
12. Date of next meeting
Dates for next year will be arranged via email. 


END OF MEETING
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